
 

TENNESSEE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

FISCAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

 

         FISCAL NOTE 

 

          

         HB 2398 - SB 2406 

 
          February 8, 2024 

 

HB 2398 - SB 2406 

 

SUMMARY OF BILL:    Adds local law enforcement officials to the list of individuals 

who must be appointed to each district-wide school safety team. Specifies that each district-

wide school safety team and each building-level school safety team shall annually review the 

respective district-wide or building-level school safety plan.  

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• Tennessee Code Annotated § 49-6-806(a) requires a district's director of schools to 

appoint certain individuals to each district-wide school safety team. 

• A director of schools will be able to make additional appointments within existing 

resources and during the normal course of business such that any increase in local 

expenditures is estimated to be not significant. 

• Law enforcement officials will be able to serve on a district-wide school safety team in a 

capacity such that any fiscal impact to local law enforcement agencies is estimated to be 

not significant. 

• Tennessee Code Annotated § 49-6-804(a) requires each LEA and public charter school 

to review school safety plans annually. 

• Requiring each safety team to instead review their respective safety plans annually will 

not result in any significant impact to local operations. 

 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

   
Krista Lee Carsner, Executive Director 
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